Dear fellow members of VVGMC, 

As we approach the coming election of officers this year, I suggest you weigh seriously whether the person you are considering to vote for office, is truly interested in the club’s goals and objectives as set down in our Articles of Incorporation.  Do they  plan to “work” to better the club or just to get their way?  Consider their current  participation in club events and affairs at this time and their character.  Will they call in if they can’t attend? Will they take their job seriously? Will they follow-through month to month with assignments or will the Board have to “table” something because they failed to get the information?  Will they act according to our by-laws or will they think the by-laws are  too restrictive for them?  Will they fulfill their role, keep proper records, and be a positive influence in this club?   This is not a popularity contest.  It is a vote for leadership to advance your club goals and make this a better club for you, the members.  Will they honor your trust? 

A Board member  can attend every meeting, and be present at every pot-luck, yet know nothing about the club’s assets, where records are kept, how to access information for you or act in the best interest of the club, all too often letting important things go unnoticed or simply slide.   Are they workers already?  Are they willing helpers at functions or complainers?  Before you cast your vote, if you enjoy being part of this club, make certain that person has the character and discipline to protect the club assets, make knowledgeable decisions and listens to the concerns of the members.  

In the blink of an eye, we could loose what dedicated members have worked so hard to gain for this community since 1944.  One report unfiled to the State or Federal government, one legitimate complaint from a disgruntled or wronged member, one vote to carelessly spend funds for special interests, and we could loose this club.  Serving on the board of this corporation is not to boost one’s ego or self-esteem; it is hard work, sacrifice, and  time-consuming.  It is thankless and sometimes stressful, but so necessary.  Keep in mind,  this is a corporation and should be run like a corporation, orderly, consistently, and with some degree of professionalism.    

I have enjoyed being a member of this club for several years and have learned a great deal about rocks (a life-long love) and mineral identification, silver and lapidary skills and the fun of meeting together to laugh and learn.  I would hate to see this club  regress because we voted for the wrong persons on the ballot simply because they were friends.    The Governing Body represent the members, all the members, not special groups.  We, the members have the right and duty to vote for the persons most qualified for the position.  Sometimes several people could be qualified, but who has the best interest of the club at heart?  If, after voting, you find that the board member is not performing his or her job, or not attending meetings, you have the right to replace them.  You need to be informed of their actions, listen to the reading of the minutes, attend board meetings yourself, observe who is working around the club on a regular basis, serving others, cleaning, repairing, reporting, filing, keeping good records, just plain doing their job.   Observe who follows the rules set down by the members and who does not. [image: image1.png]My Computer  Network
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Dear members of VVGMC,

s we approach the corming election of officers, I, s a member of your Governing Body, feel it st
duty to inform you of certain things that I have observed throughout my term of office to this clutf Ir
making your decision for the 2005 Governing Body, I suggest you weigh seriously whether that pers
are considering to vote for, is truly interested in the club’s goals and objectives and plans to “work’ t
better the club. Consider their current. participation in club events and affairs at this time and their
character. Wil they call in ifthey can't attend? Will they take their job seriously? Will they follow-
through month to month with assignments? Will they act according to our by-laws or will they think
by-laws are_too restrictive? Will they fulfill their role, keep proper records, and be a positive influer
this club? This is not a popularity contest. It is a vote for leadership to advance your club goals andv
this a better club for you, the members S
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Perhaps it would be wise to hear from each candidate and have them express their goals for the year if elected to the position they’re seeking (a little campaigning?).  Then with all that in mind, cast your ballot; confident that you’ve done your  part to make this the best Gem and Mineral Club in the State, which it can be!  Just a member

